CITY OF NEW CASTLE PARK BOARD MINUTES

JULY 6, 2021

MEMBERS PRESENT: Patty Broyles, Dave Nantz, John Henderson, and Sandy Scott

MEMBERS ABSENT: Park Superintendent Mike Bergum

OTHERS PRESENT: Mayor York and Mayor's Assistant Kendra Kennedy

Patty opened this meeting at 5:30pm.

Patty asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes of the former meeting. Dave made a motion to accept the minutes from the former meeting. Second by Sandy. Motion carried (3-0) with Patty Abstaining.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Patty opened the meeting by going over the 3 resolutions that were presented to the board in June by Lisa Lee of Ice Miller. The 3 resolutions were passed and the bond timeline is on track. The final reading for City Council takes place on 7/6.

The Aquatic Center has had a successful season so far. The lifeguards are doing great and we have a few weeks left until we close for the season.

The parks departments are working hard on keeping all the parks clean from trash and litter. We do not accept littering, alcohol, or smoking in our parks. We may need to look into enforcing the "No Smoking" policy a little more.

The Ted Fitzgerald Trail is coming along and will be completed in a few weeks. Thank you to all involved.

A special thank you to Mike, Richard, and Josh. After the storm a couple weeks ago on a Friday night. Saturday morning it was all hands-on deck cleaning up the parks. We are blessed with such a great team.

The Henry County Community Foundation held their annual meeting last month and Osborne Park was featured on the cover of the program booklet. We are proud of our parks.

Tom Allen recently spoke at the Armory for Father's Day. That event was well attended. Thank you to Mike and all involved on bringing the community together for great events.

MAYOR'S REPORT None SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT None

CITIZEN CONCERNS

None

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 5:45PM, NEXT MEETING SCHEDULED FOR AUGUST 2, 2021.